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1st July, 2022 

Dear Parents, 

 

We are really looking forward to our school Summer Fair tomorrow; the Fair begins at 11am and finishes at 2pm.  There will be 

plenty to do for the whole family including all the old favourites.  It is always an event the children really enjoy, so please do pop 

along for a short while to this fantastic community event.  A huge thanks to everyone on the FODS team for working so hard to 

put on what I am sure will be an amazing event. 

Talking of amazing, our year 6 parents, families and friends were treated to a wonderful night on Thursday as they put on a 

simply brilliant version of ‘Peter Pan’ as their end of year show.  The children sung beautifully, acted brilliantly and really pulled 

together as a team to support each other throughout.  Every single participant was an absolute superstar – if only it happened 

that they ‘never grow up’ then we could keep them here for ever!  Well done Year 6. 

It has been another week punctuated with many academic, sporting and other successes.  Do make sure you read the pages 

further on in the newsletter to share in all our amazing news.  

Have a fantastic weekend and hope to see you at the Fair tomorrow. 

 

PARENT/CARER SURVEY 2022 

It is that time of year again when we ask you to formally give us your feedback about your views on how we are doing as a 

school community.   

Your opinions and comments in last year’s survey were invaluable in helping us to form our school improvement priorities and 

direction of travel this year.  On the following page you will find the key points from last year’s survey and a brief summary of 

how we have addressed them so far, and any existing plans for further development in the year ahead. 

We are delighted that this year has been much more settled, with a significantly reduced impact from the Covid-19 pandemic, 

which means we have been able to re-introduce inter-school events, co-curricular clubs etc and it has been lovely to have the 

children in school each day, learning together.  Here’s hoping that lockdown school closures will soon be a distant memory, 

although we will continue to address the impact of the lockdowns on our children for several years to come. 

Last year we had 192 responses to our survey – it would be wonderful to beat that this year.  The more people who respond the 

better we can celebrate our successes and plan for further improvement. 

The link to the survey is at https://forms.gle/mXXWYWT3EwynMCvZ9 

Thank you for your support with this 

Dorchester Weekly Newsletter! 

 

DPS News 

mailto:office@dorchesterprimary.com
https://forms.gle/mXXWYWT3EwynMCvZ9


 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent Survey 2021 Review 

 

You said… We did… 

information about the children’s learning 

is inconsistent 

put weekly information about children’s learning on the website as well as in the 

newsletter; ensured curriculum maps and curriculum information is on the 

website for parents to access 

you weren’t sure how your children were 

doing with their reading and how to 

support them 

introduce a new phonics scheme and reading scheme and home/school reading 

diaries with reading incentives to motivate the children. 

host a phonics/reading information meeting for parents and carers on how to 

support their child with reading. 

Introduce formal reading times into class timetables 

you think more able children could be 

stretched more 

introduce Primary Maths Challenge and UKMT Maths Challenge for our most 

able mathematicians in years 5 and 6 

ensure greater focus on most able children across the curriculum by ensuring 

deeper learning activities are available for them 

it’s difficult to know how well our children 

are doing 

introduce termly assessments (‘booklets’) which give us standardised scores so 

we can measure increments of children’s progress and set them ambitious 

targets more effectively 

it seems that some children ‘get away’ 

with poor behaviour that is a general 

expectation for others 

train staff and regularly explain our policy to children – we aim to positively 

support children who make poor decisions or lose control of their emotions at 

school, ensuring they understand and repair the damage caused by their actions.  

We involve parents and families at an early stage so that we can work together.  

We do not believe in publicly shaming children who make mistakes – we 

reassure children that the incidents are dealt with even if they don’t necessarily 

notice it or know about it – just as they wouldn’t want everyone else to know 

about mistakes they might make 

5 minute parent evenings are too short agree.  Parent Consultations are now all 10 minutes each. 

school should not close on Friday 

afternoon 

agree.  Children now have full curriculum access on Friday afternoons 

 

Parents' Ultimate Guide to TikTok (Commonsense Media) 

https://www.commonsensemedia.org/articles/parents-ultimate-guide-to-tiktok 

 

TikTok app safety – What parents need to know (Internet Matters) 

https://www.internetmatters.org/hub/esafety-news/tik-tok-app-safety-what-parents-need-to-know/ 

 

https://email.kjbm.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/c/eJyNkE1uwyAQhU8TNpUtjE0MCxat2kpd9wDWGKYO8Q8WjBvl9sVpI7W7olmMGHjve4Mz-KmLmMIWLXbeGVE1uq6lqiWDde0WmNGMcIbeF4lCxI8YFkrFGoPbLPmwMLxp_P16Mlpz1UrBteIN57qyuulBaMutBCl5z5Knu2ErK66kYJM5Ea3pUD8exGuuy-VS2jDPYUmYa0bnoQxxyCOI5O2EKbcrRNyRton8DITFsHmHBYWC_EhhZDOmBAN2WcRh7FzIwIsZz_1cJvjAYYPo_DL4JdlTCFPKnuU2_uRyOPlPjNcdNec5qkq0tfoZ3pXpuqL5vupjAGchEYtmOME0NerQ8LQRhWV_sPMzMu85_cPb80HUv_JHtH71Ocz3XrSo2rzEI3PGNVL3nHkjuBD8KFoum4rzUqgjryolMS-9zydb_TPXDfllb5_uxF87zLD6
https://email.kjbm.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/c/eJyNUcGOpSAQ_JrHZaNBEMUDh9nsbjLn-QAD0iqjgoF2zPv7wZn3kt3bEkIaurq7qoBNu7WPkMIRB-idVayqO86F5ILofe-93kAt-l0bVyQMEcYYPKZij8EeA7rgCXz1-Ld0Vl1djVyPptNUGGgaWTembbngdKjHsRtJcvgc2IqKSsHIqmbEPd34y439yfs8z9J5hOgBN405SGWIU87Mh8knJD0C3gsPZ8pXdEuBYSky7-KROWeNxa4jXJw9gM2AYvHhzHCyQUp6gj6BtxB7G7IQr5Z3s5VX-XToaJ2fnE_DHMKayiGUx_LQa2F1HxDvl4RWsEZWrOXykXx2xvsO6vvJxKDtoBOSqKZZr2stbzVNB2LwF-ASRlC9ZVd-vP66Mf6XLxEGt7us4duvjlUtlW1DrLK16AwlTjHKGG1YS0VdUVoy2dCqkgLyZ5i88qj_1PVF-fcV_nwy_gSQUbna


 

 
 

 

You said… We did… 

could you increase curriculum 

opportunities for the children? 

Introduce specialist teaching for languages and music, introduce Forest School 

sessions, introduce ‘Take One Picture’ cross curricular week (this is to be held in 

July so you will find out more about this next week) 

could you increase co-curricular 

opportunities for the children? 

could we have a second football club for 

older children? 

run chess, Dramatree, Drama Club, cross country, netball x2, athletics, hockey, 

yoga, lego, recorder, choir, football clubs x3 (to accommodate all year 5/6 

children who want to play), basketball, cricket, ball skills 

Junior Duke awards introduced 

it is difficult to get a place at Dazzlers 

After School Club 

bring Wrap Around Care in-house so that we can expand provision to meet the 

needs of our working parents 

could you incorporate a community 

celebration activity? 

host a Jubilee Picnic for all – and what a wonderful afternoon it was 

please continue with the focus on high 

standards, good manners and good 

presentation (smart uniform, no jewellery 

etc) 

keep a sharp focus on this through our Marvellous Manners focus at school 

broaden our uniform offer for junior children, giving an opportunity for it to be 

smart yet affordable for all 

continue to work on ensuring all children are following our uniform policy 

Pastoral Care is very good at the school – 

can you keep developing this? 

introduce a Home School Link Worker and additional time dedicated to 

Emotional Literacy Support 

how can you make sure my child with 

special needs consistently gets the 

support they need? 

employ dedicated staff to run speech and language and occupational therapy 

provision in school, rather than relying on class based support staff to find time 

to do it or relying on external support coming into school 

ensure our children are active following so 

much time in lockdowns 

introduce more PE into the curriculum and specialist staff to deliver PE lessons 

increase participation in sporting events with other schools – both competitive 

and participatory so that all children can be included regardless of their ability 

increase provision of co-curricular sports clubs 

redeveloped outdoor areas in nursery and Reception to ensure our youngest 

children are active and challenged 

introduce more opportunities for Pupil 

Leadership 

Introduce Micro Duke, Mini Duke and Junior Duke schemes 

Introduce Class Ambassadors 

Introduce Reading Buddies 

Introduce Big Friends/Little Friends between Year 6 and Reception Children 

Expand prefect roles for older children 

You said… We did… 

ensure children are recognised for sports 

achievements as well as academic 

include all sports activites (in and out of school) in celebration assembly 

ensure children are recognised for good 

work and behaviour 

revise Relationships and Behaviour policy to ensure a culture of positive 

recognition permeates our school 

introduce positive recognition boards into each classroom 

introduce ‘DorcheStars’ Stars of the Week – with chocolate milk tea with the 

headteacher for those that achieve this 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  DPS Sport 

Summer League Netball vs St Mary’s 
Won 15-2 
  
Beautiful shooting, determined defending and great movement in centre court led to a confident performance and 
third win of the Summer League for our A team. They are topping our group and have really gone from strength to 
strength this year. Their level of play this season has continued to improve in all areas and they have gelled so well as 
a squad that they work together and for each other throughout every game. 
Great work girls – well done! 
Squad: Alice, Martha, Kiki, Lila, Maya, Isla, Jayme Leigh, Ines. 
  

 
 
Year 5 Boys’ Cricket Tournament 
  
The Year 5 cricket team pitted their skills against other schools in the Borough on Tuesday at Beddington Cricket Club. 
Their opening match saw them face Cheam Common, a close game that led to a narrow defeat. Against Barrow 
Hedges in the second game the boys played particularly well and earned a well-deserved draw. Although they lost the 
third game the boys played excellent cricket which matched their excellent attitudes and approaches throughout the 
afternoon. They were a credit to the school! 
Squad: Harrison, Owen, Daniel, Jack, Shahzar, Ayan, Elliott, Herman. 
  

 
  

 
  
 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5 and 6 Athletics Meeting at Westbourne Primary 
  
After the disappointment of District Sports being cancelled our Year 5 and 6 teams were invited to join a non-scoring 
athletics event hosted by Westbourne Primary. 
They competed alongside Westbourne, Nonsuch and AS Benhilton in 60m sprints, relays, speed bounce, javelin and 
standing long jump. 
It was a friendly but competitive atmosphere with the track events being particularly hard fought and resulting in 
some excellent races. Our athletes were fantastic, winning numerous races and proving formidable in the relay events. 
The final race was a whole squad 8 x 60m relay where all our runners from Year 5 and 6 competed together in a really 
exciting battle between the schools. Every runner played their part and throughout we were sitting in the lead or just 
behind. Our final placing was a well-earned second but every one of our team showed grit and determination and it 
was fantastic to see them all in action! 
Extremely well done to everyone in the squad: Tommy, Harrison, Owen, Bailey, Demi, Elenia, Antonia, Safiya, Connor, 
Ben, Mohamadou, Alfie, Dania, Alex, Jayme Leigh, Zoe. 
 

 
 

 

 

Year 5 and 6 Swimming Gala at Westcroft Leisure Centre 
 

And finally, apologies for not including the marvellous performance from our Dorchester swimmers from the Gala last week – On 

Friday 24th June, some year 5 and 6 children represented Dorchester Primary School at the Sutton 2022 Swimming Gala. Every 

child involved did incredibly well representing the school and performed to the best of their ability.  

Collectively, the children won a gold, 3 silver and 2 bronze medals!  

Well done to – Chloe, Luanessa, Emilie B, Antonia, Elenia, Juhon, Alex M, Oliver G, Sanvi (year 5), Harvey, Sophy and Isla (year 6). 

 
  
 
  
 

 

 

  DPS Sport 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to: 

 

 

Jesse and Phoebe for achieving their Micro Duke Award 

Darcy-Mae for achieving her Silver Mini Duke Award 

Conor, Ishaani and April for achieving their Bronze Duke Award 

And Sofia for achieving her Gold Duke Award 

 

Junior Duke Winners Garden Party Update! 

14th July -  It will be in school at 2.15pm - 3.15pm. Parents or carers wanting to attend may then take their children with them after the 

party finishes which will also be the end of school day. We are also very lucky to be able to have player from Sutton United’s football 

squad to come along to the party; to share in the celebrations of all the hard work and effort that the children have put into their Duke 

Awards! 

  

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

What animals would you like to see on your adventure? 

 

This week in Nursery we have been reading the story 'We're Going on a Lion Hunt' by David Axtell. The children have 

enjoyed looking at the similarities and differences between this book and the more familiar story 'We're Going on a Bear 

Hunt' by Michael Rosen. The children have enjoyed drawing their own story maps looking for different animals and we have 

been hunting for Unicorns, Dinosaurs and Spiders and many more exciting creatures. We have been finding out about 

different animals that live in Africa. The children have had lots of fun using binoculars and magnifying glasses to act out their 

own hunts in the outside area. We have also been looking at artwork by Olga Shvartsur who creates rainbow prints of 

different animals. The children have enjoyed experimenting with colour over pen drawings and they have created some 

fantastic artwork. For our maths learning we have been thinking about weight and capacity. The children have been packing 

different boxes to take on their adventures and finding out which box can hold all the equipment that they need. They have 

also been trying to make sure that their boxes are not too heavy to carry. 

 

Class Notes 

Can you name some of things the ladybird saw and heard? 

 
 
"Open the gate at the dead of night. Pass the horse and then turn right..." where did they go then? 

This week the children in Reception have been reading 'What the Ladybird Heard' by Julia Donaldson and Lydia Monks. They 

have immersed themselves in telling the story, using puppets, and recreated the farm scene and map in a small world tray. 

They have used their spatial reasoning skills to create their own maps of journeys that are important to them, and explained 

how to navigate their journey. In the story, two baddies set out to steal a prize cow and their attempts are foiled by the 

other farm animals. In the end, the police are called! We have been using police tactics this week by taking fingerprints and 

studying them through magnifying glasses, to determine what crimes have been committed in the classrooms. Playdough 

has been mixed and moulded to create a variety of insects and speech bubbles have been written to express what the 

different characters might be saying in the story. Outside has been extremely busy this week, with instruments, scarves and 

ribbons being used to dance on the stage and lots of children enjoying playing games with bats, balls and beanbags. The 

learning is definitely not slowing down as we move towards the end of the Reception year. 

 



 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

How is Holi celebrated? 

 

The children have had a busy week and have been working really hard.  

In Literacy, we have introduced the children to their new text 'Little Tree' which they have really enjoyed. We have recapped over 

how to ask questions, and they have written questions to the tree.  

In Maths, we have completed our booklets for the summer term. The children had an arithmetic and reasoning booklet and have 

worked really hard on them.  

In Science, we have looked at the different types of trees and explored the types of trees we have in school. In RE, we have 

continued looking at Hinduism and the festivals that are celebrated. This week we looked at the festival of Holi. The children then 

designed their own t-shirt to represent the festival.  

 

 
What is a microhabitat? 

 

This week we have been reading Meerkat Mail in English and writing letters and postcard inspired by the book.  In Maths we have 

been learning to use more efficient strategies for adding and subtracting and building on our mental maths. 

In our Geography topic we have been learning about the Kalahari Desert and what animals and plants live there.  We also 

researched how animals and plants have adapted in order to survive there.  In Science, we have been looking at microhabitats and 

investigated ones in school to see what insects we could find.  In RE we have been looking at different festivals that Muslims 

celebrate such as Ramadan and Eid. 

 

 

Class Notes 



 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Would you rather be an Athenian or a Spartan, and why? 

This week in Year 3/4, we have been finishing off our fact files about our Greek mythological creatures. We have been using lots 

of exciting language to describe them including expanded noun phrases and fronted adverbials. In Maths, Year 3 have been 

learning how to measure mass using scales and Year 4 have been learning about shape. History gave us an opportunity to put 

our best debating skills into action by deciding whether we would want to be an Athenian or a Spartan. We also got the chance 

to design our own experiments in Science all to do with bubbles. We have been continuing to learn about online safety and 

designing and making games in Computing. 

What will you remember about performing 'Peter Pan'? 

'Tell me a story'; 'The Pirates of the Sea'; 'Do you believe in fairies?' have just been some of the brilliant songs that we have 

performed this week, as part of our Year 6 production. 'Peter Pan' is a familiar story to many but our version has some 

interesting tweaks and characters. On Tuesday, Year 6 performed to the other children in the school and received some 

genuinely lovely compliments. Our performance to parents and carers on Thursday eve will be remembered for a long time. We 

are so proud of all that the children have achieved during this process - some have learnt new skills and even discovered 

previously hidden talents. One or two have found out about potential careers in the performing arts and as backstage crew. Also, 

this week, we have had some visitors from Sutton School Christian Workers and from the local authority, both helping the 

children to consider various elements of transition to high school.  

 

Class Notes 

Can you teach your grownups about Sikhism? 

We have had another busy week in Year 5, finishing off our assessments as a celebration of our learning. We completed a Star 

Write, completed a SPaG booklet and three Maths booklets. In RE, we created Google Slides about Sikhism, recapping everything 

we have learnt this term. We watched the Year 6 Peter Pan show and we were blown away by the performance. We cannot wait 

to do our production next year! 

In Science, we researched famous astronomers and created fact files. In Art, we created space-themed pots out of clay, focusing 

on different techniques.  

Year 5 also met up with their Year 2 Learning Mentor groups which started today – they will be meeting with their mentor 

groups next week to start sharing work they are proud of with each other.  

   

 

 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Supporting our children’s safety – Sun and Water Safety 

Water Safety 

The recent hot weather has encouraged young people to cool off in water. Unsuitable rivers and quarries hide dangers below, not 

taking into accounts the hazards of freezing cold water and currents. 

Teenagers especially are drawn in by peers and a keenness for risky behaviours. Just last Friday, a 16-year old boy drowned in a river 

in Buckinghamshire. (See here: https://www.theguardian.com/uk-news/2022/jun/25/body-boy-16-pulled-from-jubilee-river-taplow-

buckinghamshire) 

Some of the resources below might be helpful: 

Royal Life Saving Society UK (RLSS UK) 

https://www.rlss.org.uk/pages/category/drowning-prevention-week-campaign 

Canal and River Trust - Summer water safety 

https://canalrivertrust.org.uk/enjoy-the-waterways/safety-on-our-waterways/summer-water-safety 

Water Safety at the beach 

https://www.rlss.org.uk/water-safety-at-the-beach 

Derbyshire Fire & Rescue 

http://www.derbys-fire.gov.uk/keeping-safe/keeping-safe-outdoors/water-safety-code/ 

RNLI – Float to Live 

https://rnli.org/pages/ppc/beach-safety/beach-safe-float 

Colin the Coastguard 

https://colinthecoastguard.com/ 

National Water Safety Signs – do you know what these mean? 

http://www.cheshirefire.gov.uk/Assets/watersafety_signs.pdf 

Reservoir safety (United Utilities) 

Particularly good package for use with teenagers 

https://www.unitedutilities.com/help-and-support/about-us/recreation-sites/reservoir-safety/ 

Open Water Education Network 

https://owen7.org.uk/water-safety-tips 

Sun Safety 

The Teenage Cancer Trust found that nearly two-thirds (61%) of young people aged 13-24 have avoided using sunscreen in order to 

get a better tan. As the weather gets hotter in the UK, we need to be more knowledgeable about keeping safe in the sun than ever 

before. The damage done to young skin can lead to skin cancer developing in later life, so it’s vital to help young people protect 

themselves in the sun. 

Teenage Cancer Trust Resources 

https://www.teenagecancertrust.org/support-us/spread-word/shunburn-stay-safe-sun 

Tips for Staying Safe in the Sun (CBeebies) 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbeebies/watch/sun-safety-for-kids 

Sun safety in schools (Skcin) 

http://www.skcin.org/sunSafetyAndPrevention/sunSafetyInSchools.htm 

Are you regularly checking yours and your children’s privacy settings and phone, device or gaming usage? 

www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents       www.childnet.com      www.saferinternet.org.uk         www.parentinfo.org 

www.internetmatters.org         www.nspcc.org.uk/onlinesafety         www.commonsensemedia.org 

 

Safeguarding 

https://email.kjbm.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/c/eJyNUcuO3CAQ_JrxJcICbIx94LBRdqWc8wEWmLbNGIPFI9b8ffDujJTcghA03VBdVcAujR0DRJ_DBKPRgpJ2aBrWN6ySxzE6uYPY5F0qg2LyAebgXYroCF7nKRnvKvjE-PfpKkijW666gRPG-4FO8zzME28bTgboQKkqmvRqyBnBPaOVFWtKR7w1bzf6UeZ5nnVaYckyaCNdPfm9ZPOGHJyxRBRTWrZ7dteBlUV5_UDKPxDp0JGtBY0K4R3dszIWAAXzGwJK8rD-RCpPm3HLKve4mgDVDjHKBcYITkMYtS_CnNjuaq-jnJ803GJcnFbvbSx86rw99WuwF_bjksQZ7XpCedM_iy_k9DhAfKVU8FJPMqYqiELB2ra_tTjmlLy7LtQ-LFUSv4pL337-uNHmL58CTOYw4NKXfwMlHPe8q7TQLRsUroy4rMEd5Zi1BOOa9h0mpGdQPkeVUVr9p65Pyu9X-P3F-A-aLr2z
https://email.kjbm.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/c/eJyNUcuO3CAQ_JrxJcICbIx94LBRdqWc8wEWmLbNGIPFI9b8ffDujJTcghA03VBdVcAujR0DRJ_DBKPRgpJ2aBrWN6ySxzE6uYPY5F0qg2LyAebgXYroCF7nKRnvKvjE-PfpKkijW666gRPG-4FO8zzME28bTgboQKkqmvRqyBnBPaOVFWtKR7w1bzf6UeZ5nnVaYckyaCNdPfm9ZPOGHJyxRBRTWrZ7dteBlUV5_UDKPxDp0JGtBY0K4R3dszIWAAXzGwJK8rD-RCpPm3HLKve4mgDVDjHKBcYITkMYtS_CnNjuaq-jnJ803GJcnFbvbSx86rw99WuwF_bjksQZ7XpCedM_iy_k9DhAfKVU8FJPMqYqiELB2ra_tTjmlLy7LtQ-LFUSv4pL337-uNHmL58CTOYw4NKXfwMlHPe8q7TQLRsUroy4rMEd5Zi1BOOa9h0mpGdQPkeVUVr9p65Pyu9X-P3F-A-aLr2z
https://email.kjbm.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/c/eJyNUM1uhCAQfhq9NBoEUfbAoU3bpOc-gEEYlVWBAK7Zty_uT9LeSiZhMjDfH6xCL52HYDcvodOK46o-EUIZoblwrjNiBT6Ls-h1EaL1MHhrYiict2qTUVuTww3j7-rEG6BND0jSgVFS40ExVWN6Yn3VENK3TR50fBK2tEKM4nzhU4wuZOQ1w5-p9n0v_RJCaf1YbnOaODFCSLcUEUbrr6lV3u5GmzFJgguYQ1KxA8yFFKsTejT5CiGkvS6AUeA7ZZNgw-dzv5ZBDDBuwqsEoE2Qk7VLKKVNbA9fChZ9AX89pLYUN6zCLWGPxydyvDrg91HvrVBShJh7Pk5iWWqW1ShsMVpzfDi85JF_J_cvX-8ZJr_8e5Da6eThnssJVy1iKSrFVU1PPco1xwhj1OAW0bpCqMSsQVXFKKTQ-3QS1T993SR_HO3bU_EPfByxBQ
https://email.kjbm.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/c/eJyNkctuhSAQhp9GNo0GULwsWLRpm3TdBzAoo3KOgoGxJ7598VySnl3JLMj8w_zzDbAoM7cegtt8D63RkrOiyXNR54KodW2tWkCe1Ul1Jg3oPAzeWQzp6p3eejTOErj2eH46yWboSy2ADZBXnYCh0kJ3ZVEq0Q2FYAMJBh-GlWC0FpzMckJcQ5K_JvwzRq-smr35AY9-C5g5P2bbOQpgT25PcYL0ohD8Re0hZoMaAPfU2TTSPCvbssA9ld7KyAIhqBHaAFaDb7WLGFaeT92SHRXjprw2djQ29JNzc8h6F83vtBrmY6z9AKgEL2vGq7y-i4_OuK8gb6nOO6V7FZB4OU5qnos6KWjYEJ09Cg40gvI77uTl6z3h-Z-teOjNasDibVsNZxWtq5JoqQvRdJQYySnntOQVFQWjNON1SRmrBcSv6OKJVv_kuo78cVzfHhP_Aupuuxs
https://email.kjbm.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/c/eJyNkM9uhCAQxp9muTQaQBE8cGjTNum5D2BGmCq7Cgawm3376v5J2lvJHMjM8H2_D5zBTV3EFNZosHNWc1a3VSVUJQgsS-dhRn2CI_SuSDlE_IrB51QsMdjVZBc8wavG36ejppZz04JU2PdKMCtaJlvJawm0ZSAsSS4_DKVgVAlOJj3mvKRD9Xzg71udz-cyTimVIQ7leto7kDEWCb4wXwrIRR6x6BHMSGZMCQbsEnqLsbNho_L6dOzncl8fVojW-cH5ZMYQplSasEne4S1O7hvjZeeRgjeKcVmp-_ChnC8L6lurjwGsgZRJ1MMI01SrQ03TmnPw-8IOTLL-3CI-fbweePUrZETjFoc-38K3nEmqZEOstrVoe0qc5pRz2nBJRc0oLblqKGNK4Paz_XY2q3_muiK_7deXB_EP7Lammg
https://email.kjbm.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/c/eJyNUU1vwyAM_TXNZUoEzhc9cNi0Tdp5PyAi4Ca0KY6AtMq_H2lXadtpiAO2n5-fH3hWduo8Blq8xs4aCbzal2UtyjpT89w5dUZ5UkfV2zxE8njw5GLIZ09m0dGSy_DG8bt1lMZw0KrUUHHNVNlzMBqMAA2c9W2CBBsfA9uaM1FDNskxxnlXPu_gPd3r9VoY9P0a8oP1WAx0KZZTKpwQZ-uGPKgD_glzWqIh8mHrVxH9LRvXXJPZsNkZQ1ADdgFd4u4MJfVOno79udiQw6K8SWTWBT0STaHQlIZ-L2lwshf066a7raERHNpSfBcfzHGdUd5TvSdltAox83IY1TRVYlexsMRIbgMU5Icsys9kxdPH6w7KH2Z41Ha26OLdpD3wlom2yYw0Vb3vWWYlMADWQMvqijNWgGgY56LG9AN9OmnUP_e6SX7bni8PxV97W7U7
https://email.kjbm.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/c/eJyNkMluwyAQhp8mXCpbGIxNDhxatZV67gNYLGObBIMFuFLevjiL1NyKEAzM9n8Di7RuiJDCFjUM1gjStEdKGacMyXUdvFxAnOVJKlulHCKMMficqjUGs-lsg0dwrfGcOgs2UmoIl9QYSSXpMNaaq06PoGjDqUHJ5kfDnjWYM4KcmHNe04G-Hshn2dE7W4c4FXOVE6T9XnU5FUg9V0mOkC9Pz2p0QWa0QEolYUjgDcTBhCLRi_NJLfUeNW0yGusn65OeQ3Cp1qHezncSA87-QLzs4npGOt6QnvK781E5X1YQty8VgzRapoyimGbpXMsPLU5bzsHvATsByuK78L58vR8I_UMcQdvVgs-3SRxJ02Ped8gI07KjwsgKggnBHekxaxuMa8I73DScQRmzKqu0-ifXVfLHbr49FP8C49GrMA
https://email.kjbm.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/c/eJyNkMtuwyAQRb_GbKpYPIwhCxap2kpd9wMsDBObBIMFuFL-vuQltbsiJEbM4547sGjnhwQ5bsnA4KyipNszxiXjSK_rEPQC6qxPenS7XGKCY4qh5N2aot1McTEguM342zor3AmjNT5yYWx9gTIsrBk7SrghGGuUXXkKCk6w5BR5NZey5oYdGvpRr4nehTKDiTqXadPJtiYuNYEWyFlPMGQIFtJgY2UI6nwalzbrI9xqXZhcyGaO0efa127nB6oF774hXa7qgtNeEiqYfCSfk8tlBXX_GlPU1lQElNQ0a-872XQ4b6XEcC1oY5pQUV_V0MvnW0PZL0sJjFsdhHK3uqdEYCl6ZJXt-H7EyCmKKcU9FZh3dTEtlT0mRHKoexzrqVL_9HVDfr-Gr0_iHwjdoNI
https://email.kjbm.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/c/eJyNUM1uhCAQfhq5NGsQRfTAYZu2Sc99AIMwKrsKhsHd7NsXd7tJeysZEjLz8f0MLMrOXQD0W9DQWSNZUbVlyZuSE7WunVMLyLM6qd4eMPoAQ_Au4mEN3mw6Wu8I3Dn-fp1ka0o2cNH2Vc051bUYqKYVrzntK6FVQdDGp6DgBW04I7OcYlyz8pixj1TX6zXXE-Bkk2y6-egv-XZOkyMiRNwhKkJANUC8dWhHh_lqBrIAohqhQ3AGQmd8cujk-dQv-Y4dNxWMdaN1qCfvZ8y1T7w_QQzM9gLhtnsTnNVNwUTZ_AyfzPG2gny0-uCV0QojCXKc1DxXTVZR3GL0bgfkPowkyq8U9-XzLWPlr8ABtF0tuPhYRMsKQRtREyNNxdueEisZZYzWTFBeFZTmrKlpUTQc0pb7dJLUP3PdLb_vz9en42-Tqath
https://email.kjbm.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/c/eJyNUcuO3CAQ_JrhEtnC-IF94JAoiZRzPsBqQ4_Njg0Imh3N3wfv7EjJLQihVvWjqho8wO5zxORz1Dhbo0TTTW3bj23PIITZwYHqBm-w2CqRj3iN3lGqQvQma7LeMfyY8W_rprCBQWvQ10Xqq5RTNwxTeYQQsEAnJ5YsvQhl3_CxF2xXG1FIl_brRfws936_19mVOpPJ7pYsplr7o2Q23EMFzlQph-AjFQgWn6nKqYQRdUQ4xVUnyxNKGN-9jVWCK9KjQOzAlGDFOaEzGGfjixGnbm_LUZ9Fa4ZorFutS3rzfj-563z79Gtwt-8YH6cF2YthbIRsx8_kazI9AqontEQPRkMiFtW6wb5346XjKRN5dxbUPq6M1O-i98uv7xfR_rWX4scGi46e-5pEI_koB2aU6fpp4cwqwYXgg5C87xrOazEOvGnGHstnLOUUqv_09SH5xxl-eyn-A2LKumM
https://email.kjbm.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/c/eJyNkM9uhCAQxp9GLo0GUIQ9cGjTNum5D2BQpsqugoGxm3374v5J2lsnHBiY-eb3DSzGzV2EFLY4QOes5qw51LVQtSBmXTtvFtAnczS9KxOGCF8xeEzlGoPdBnTBE7hq_G2dNCghW0qFkI0yUgCVPZNKDZTxprWHniSHj4FSMKoEJ7OeENdU1M8Ff88nnMHLKsSx2k45PRuEWCbzBXgp0a2JLJCSGaFL4C3EzoaM4vXp2C_VXjZuJlrnR-fTMIUwp2oIWepObGF23xAvO4QUvFWMy1rdPx_KeFlB3576GIwdTEIS9TiZeW5U0dC0IQa_F-ygBPVn9vX08Vrw-pezCINbHXi8OT5wJqmSLbHaNuLQU-I0p5zTlksqGkZpxVVLGVMC8jr7HHnUP31dkd_268uD-AemHqIH
https://email.kjbm.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/c/eJyNUMtu5CAQ_JrhEtnCGPw4cMhqEynn_QCrDT02GQ9YDWQ0f784yUi7tyAOFN1dXVV4BbdNhDFkMjg5q0Ujx7ZVQ6sY7Pvk4Yr6Au8wuyqmQHim4FOsdgo2m-SCZ_jJ8f_oWkDXnEcQ59EoCdIKKzsAOY8tohrlyKJLj4W9avigBNv0mtIeT-3zSbyWe7vd6oToYUED3iAlyjHVgZZSjHnfA6UqxwPshGCrWyB7oDX7OZMviuFeRThjFbNnV4yxUE0RvUWabCjCvb68z9f66FkykHV-cT6aNYQt1ibU-fLtz-LmPpDuh-ReiW5oRN8O38UHc7rvqL--ZgpgDcTESC8rbJscTpLHnFLwR8PhgiX9p6Tw9Pb7JNp_ciA0bnfo01c-o2h6PvQds9pKNc6cOS24ELwTPVey4bwWQ8ebZlBYwp_LKat-6OtT8svx_PVQ_BeeNLTL
https://email.kjbm.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/c/eJyNUMtugzAQ_Bp8qUB-YHAOPrRqK_XcD0B-LOAANrJNo_x9IWmk9taVpbW9s7MzC4tycxchhS0a6JyVlNQnxrhgHKl17bxaQE7qrLQrUw4R-hh8TuUag91MdsEjuHH8bR0l45xrIyw3RDGt9Mn2hvdNTW1NgNYGJZcfA1tOsOAUzXLMeU0Fey7o-34ul0ultalMqLZpfxsNoB2ko6SyGfecNl8m1UO-ln2I5eRsQgukpAboEngLsbNhF-jldNZLdUCHTUXr_OB8MmMIc7rz__iwMLsviNdDWstpIwhtmfgpPpjzdQV5_9IxKGtUyijKYVTzXIuixmnLOfgDUIU4oCw_d7dPH68FZb_8RjBudeDzfQ8nSlos2gZZaWt-0hg5STGluKEt5jXBuKKiwYQIDvuS9R77qH_6ukl-O64vD8XfAaKq2w
https://email.kjbm.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/c/eJyNkMtuwyAQRb_GbKpYPIxNFixStZWyq5QPsLAZ28Q2WIAT5e-L85DaXRELhnncewZmZabaQ3Crb6E2WlJS7BnjgnGklqW2agY5qrNqzC5E56HzzsawW7zTaxuNswjuM_62DhJUWVFaNIx1RGDoKGG4axRTnSg17zQKJr4EK06w4BRNcohxydgho1_pXq_XPIytsbnzfYrDak-qg3g7WP3t4QJ20_-dONpTOzg3hXyIM5ohBNVDHcBq8LV2yaiV47mZ85DK-1V5bWxvbHg2tS5fxyePhslcwN82ixWnpSC0YuKZfE2OtwXk46vxTulWhYi87Ac1TYXIChzWGJ3dCjYGFOUpUb8dPzLKfnF7aM1iEs5jH3tKKiyqEmmpC75vMDKSYkpxSSvMC4JxTkWJCREc0rKbdJLUP7nulj-35_vL8Q88Qq8Y
http://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents
http://www.childnet.com/
http://www.saferinternet.org.uk/
http://www.parentinfo.org/
http://www.internetmatters.org/
http://www.nspcc.org.uk/onlinesafety
http://www.commonsensemedia.org/


 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Useful links 

All school information and communication   www.classlist.com    
Payment link for school dinners and class trips 

www.pay360educationpayments.com/Home   

Our website    http://www.dorchesterprimary.com/ 

Use the website for our Twitter @DorchesterP 

Our Facebook page https://www.facebook.com/dorchesterprimary 

  

Sutton Education Trust website   http://www.suttoneducationtrust.com/ 

 

The value for this half 
term is, 

Togetherness 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School Nursing Duty Line 
We have set up a duty School Nurse line to enable telephone contact for parents and 

young people to offer support to replace some current face-to-face contact at this 
time.   

0208 770 5409 

 
 

DPS Links 

 
 

http://www.classlist.com/
http://www.pay360educationpayments.com/Home
http://www.dorchesterprimary.com/app/os#!schoolwebsite/home
https://www.facebook.com/dorchesterprimary
http://www.suttoneducationtrust.com/


 

 
 

 
 

 

2nd July FODS Summer Fair 

4th July Planetarium trip Year 5 
Year 6 Residential Week 

5th July Year 3/4 Fairfields Hall Ukelele 12 – 7pm 
Reception trip to Bocketts Farm 
Y1 trip to Nonsuch park 

6th July School Royal Quiz 
Reception ALL ABOUT ME sessions 

7th July New Nursery Parents Evening 7-8.15pm 
Reports to parents 
Sutton Music Service Fairfield concert 

8th July Infants/KS1 Sports Day 

11th July Week Personal Bests week 
Move up day – time in next year’s classes for the morning 

11th July Parents evening drop in session to discuss reports 

12th July Yellow class to pizza express 

13th July Platinum and Gold Reading Prizes 

14th July Junior Duke Winners Celebration Party 2.15pm – 3.15pm 

15th July Juniors Sports Day 

18th July Talent Show 
Year 5 Prefects Applications and Presentation 
R-Y5 Discos timings TBC 

19th July Nursery end of term 
Den Day! – Build A Palace  
Year 6 Prom timings tbc 

20st July End of Summer 2 term 

21st  July INSET Day 

 

 

 

DPS Diary 
 



 

 
 

 

The Willow Club is the new name for our Wrap Around Care Provision, which includes Breakfast Club, 
Morning Club, After School Club and Holiday Club.  We hope you like our new branding! 

Places are available for booking for Summer holiday club, and for after school club for the remainder of 
this term.  Just visit The Willow Club Wrap Around Care page on the school website 
(https://www.dorchesterprimary.com/page/?title=The+Willow+Club+Wrap%2Daround+Care&pid=64&acti
on=saved) to book.  

Please note that bookings need to be made and paid for in advance of the booking.  This week we have had 
several children attending club without bookings which means we may have insufficient food, staff or 
resourcesfor them.  Thank you. 

https://www.dorchesterprimary.com/page/?title=The+Willow+Club+Wrap%2Daround+Care&pid=64&action=saved
https://www.dorchesterprimary.com/page/?title=The+Willow+Club+Wrap%2Daround+Care&pid=64&action=saved

